
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HERN HONORED  
AS  

ALUMNUS OF THE YEAR 
                                              

 
 

Dr. James L. Hern 
Dr. James L. Hern ’70 received your Alumni 
Association’s prestigious Alumnus of the Year award on 
Saturday, April 26, 2008 at the Alumni Banquet.  Hern, a 



 
 
Special Recognition was also given to Distinguished 
Alumnus in Art, Professor Emeritus George Harper ’70; 
GSC’s 60 year graduates, the Class of 1948, and to 
Professor James J. “Jim” Hinter ’69, who recently retired 
from the College with 35 years of service.   
 

These individuals are pictured below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   Dr. David Tingler                       Mick Hartley             Marion Reed  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
        
        Robert J. Butcher          Sharon Low Harper          Dr. Kevin Evans 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
    

     Margaret Goodwin                   Prof. Emeritus                      James J. Hinter 
                                                     George Harper               
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
   

Returning members of the Class of 1948 were, left to right:  Marion Reed, Eugene 
Reynolds, Jacqueline Walker Reed and Verna Dean Ellis Sheets.  Not pictured but 
in attendance was Russell McQuain, Jr. 
 

Next year’s Alumni Day has already been scheduled for 
April 25, 2009.  Nominations for our 2009 awards are being 
solicited until 12/31/08.  See nomination form elsewhere in 
this newsletter. 
 

New Deal History on Display 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
In  commemoration  of  FDR’s  New  Deal   projects   in   Gilmer 
County,      an    exhibit     featuring     memorabilia      including 
books,      posters,      photographs,      artifacts,      and     written 
history  was  on  display  in  the  Alan  B. Mollohan Campus 
Community  Center   from   March 24th until Memorial Day.   
 
The project   was   the   result  of  a collaborative  effort  between 
WVU   University  Archivist   Larry  Sypolt,   two  of   his 
students,  the     Gilmer     County     Historical    Society, 
Glenville    State    College,   and   the  Vandalia    Heritage 
Foundation.   The  display  celebrated  the  New  Deal  and what  
it  meant   to  the  citizens  of  Gilmer  County when, because of 
this project, forty roads were built and resurfaced.  Seven new 
bridges were built, the Gilmer County Jail and County Garage 
were constructed, the gym at Normantown High School was built, 
and Louis Bennett Hall and the rock retaining wall along High 
Street at Glenville State College were constructed.  
 
Congressman Alan Mollohan, who was instrumental in helping to 
fund the project through the Vandalia Heritage Foundation, was 
guest speaker when the display opened on March 24, 2008.  
Sypolt is responsible for developing the GSC Archives, located in 
the College’s Robert F. Kidd Library. Mrs. Betsy Barr was the 
College’s contact on this project.  The display was open on 
Alumni Day for all to enjoy. 

Alumni Council Officers 
& Executive Council 

 
Alumni Association President – Ralph J. Holder ’56 
First Vice President – Dr. William S. “Bill” Deel ’58 
Second Vice President – Stephen F. Barnett ’70 
Secretary/Treasurer – Ruth Creasy Chisler ’59 
GSC President – Dr. Peter B. Barr 
Director of Alumni Affairs – Debbie Reed Nagy 
 
 

Paul E. Biser ’90                                Chapter Representatives:         
Robin White Chaney ’74                   Martha Douglas Deel ’59 
Sammy Gray II ’94                            John D. Cutlip ’56 
Tammy Gunnoe-Moats ’81               Mick Hartley ’69 
John N. Hoover ’66                           Ron W. Hill ’65 
Richard L. “Rick” Miller ’72            Ralph J. Holder ’56 
Joann McNemar Richards ’52          Julie Daugherty Yearego ’93 
         
 
All past Alumni Council Presidents are active members  
of Council for life if they wish to participate.  Their active 
participation is welcomed and encouraged.  

  





 
 

New Athletic Director and 
Assistant Athletic Director Announced 

 

                    
 

Janet Kay James Bailey 
 



 
 
when he was needed and did a fantastic job.  I believe he is 
the right man for the position.”   Barr indicated that a two-
year contract was signed by Fitzpatrick, who served as 
interim head coach this past season.  “I leaned on him last 
year to step in and help when the position became vacant.  
He did it for the Lady Pioneers and Glenville State College 
and the team had a great season,” said Barr.  Fitzpatrick 
says Jerod Alltop ’06 will continue serving as his assistant 
coach.   
 

SAF Recognizes 
GSC Forest Technology Program 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
GSC’s Forest Technology Program has received continued 
recognition from the Society of American Foresters, aka 
SAF.  This national scientific and educational organization 
represents the forestry profession in the United States.  SAF 
grants recognition to educational programs leading to a two-
year associate degree in Forest Technology. Recognized 
curricula are periodically reviewed to insure that they 
adhere to SFA standards.  The Forest Technology Program 
at Glenville State College has been continually recognized 
by SFA since 1987.   
 
“Recognition by the Society of American Foresters is 
important to GSC and graduates of our program.  Students 
interested in forestry look for a school with a SAF 
recognized degree program.  The forestry industry looks to 
graduates of schools with SAF recognition to find qualified 
employees,” said Rick Sypolt, Department Chair and 
Professor of Forestry and Land Surveying at GSC.   
 
Glenville State College is the only college or university in 
West Virginia that has received SAF recognition.  The GSC 
Forest Technology program is one of only twenty-three in 
the United States that has been recognized by the Society of 
American Foresters.  “The GSC Forest Technology program 
is a premier program for West Virginia, our program 
provides the forestry industry with well prepared graduates 
who not only have a wealth of knowledge but also the 
hands-on skill training to be some of the most sought-after 
graduates of a program of this kind.  We are very proud of 
our Forest Technology   program, the  faculty  and  staff and  
students.    The  Society  of  American Foresters recognition 

 
 
validates what we have known for some time, that the GSC 
program is absolutely one of the best forestry programs in 
the nation,” said Dr. Kathy Butler ’76, Provost and Senior 
Vice President.  For more information about GSC’s 
Forestry program, contact Sypolt at (304) 462-7361 ext 
7371. 
 

GSC Student Affairs 
Staff Honored 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         Left to Right:   Kipp Colvin, Jodi Ocheltree, and Jerry Burkhammer 
 
Three Student Affairs staff members, all GSC alums, were 
honored in November 2007 at the 2007 West Virginia 
Association of Student Personal Administration Conference 
at Stonewall Resort in Roanoke, WV.  Three awards were 
presented at the conference and two of the three were given 
to GSC personnel.  GSC’s Dean of Student Affairs, Jerry 
Burkhammer ’87, received the WVASPA Distinguished 
Service Award, an award that recognizes outstanding 
achievement over an extended period of time in the student 
affairs field.  Jerry has been in Student Affairs at his alma 
mater for over twenty years.   
 
Kipp Colvin ’05, GSC’s Director of Student Activities, 
received the WVASPA New Professional Award, which 
recognizes the outstanding contributions of a Student 
Affairs staff member with less than five years experience in 
the field.  Nominees are evaluated on service to WVASPA 
and their overall contributions to the field of student 
personnel.   
 
The WVASPA also elected new board members during the 
conference.  Jodi Ocheltree ’03, GSC’s Residence Hall 
Director for Pioneer Village, was elected President-Elect.  
She is serving as President-Elect in 2008, will serve as 
President of the WVASPA in 2009, and as past president in 
2010.  As President-Elect, Jodi will be responsible for 
planning and organizing the 2008 annual conference which 
will also be held at Stonewall Resort.  Jodi has already 
served four years on the WVASPA board, serving as the 
organization’s secretary these past three years.   
 
West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission 
Chancellor, Dr. Brian Noland, was keynote speaker at the 
November     2007   conference   and   commented:    “ It  is  



 
 
extremely rare for one institution to receive as much 
recognition as Glenville State College did at the 2007 
WVASPA conference.  This is a testament to the high 
quality work that the school is doing.  I had the opportunity 
to visit the GSC campus for the West Virginia Higher 
Education Policy Commission meeting (last fall, 2007) and 
was impressed with what is being accomplished there.  
Congratulations to the students, faculty, and staff at 
Glenville State College.” 
 

GSC Brass Ensemble has 
Busy Holiday Schedule 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       

GSC’s Brass Ensemble performed for shoppers at the Meadowbrook 
Mall in Bridgeport before the evening’s alumni event elsewhere in Bridgeport 

 
Approximately fifteen students in GSC’s Brass Ensemble, 
under the direction of Assistant Professor of Music Lloyd 
Bone, performed at Glenville State College alumni events in 
Parkersburg, Bridgeport, and Huntington when these alumni 
chapters held their annual Christmas dinners in 2007.  These 
students volunteered of their time to represent GSC’s Music 
Department.    
 

Science Hall Reopens 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GSC’s Science Hall reopened its doors for the Spring 2008 
semester after being closed since the end of the Spring  
2006 semester for extensive renovations.  With exception of 
the  exterior  walls,  this  1941 building has been completely 

 
 
rebuilt at a cost of approximately 9.2 million dollars.  Five 
million of this amount was allocated to the College by the 
West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission.  A 
small grant from HUD helped with financing and the 
balance is being financed through revenue bonds that will 
be paid from student fees.  Much of the new technology and 
instrumentation in the building has been made possible by a 
NASA grant, administered by Dr. Kevin Evans ’87.  
Alums had an opportunity to see this rebuilt state of the art 
facility on Alumni Day 2008 when the building was open 
for afternoon tours.   
 

Jackie Joe Robinson, Guest Speaker  
as GSC honors  

Martin Luther King, Jr. 
 

     
 

                                                  Jackie Joe Robinson 
 

GSC Athletic Hall of Famer, Jackie Joe Robinson ’70 
was the featured speaker at this year’s ceremony on campus 
to honor Martin Luther King Jr.’s birthday on January 23, 
2008.  Jackie Joe shared reflections of his time at Glenville 
State College and of the country during the late 60’s and 
early 70’s and of being among the first African Americans 
to graduate from Glenville State College.   
 
The ceremony also included remarks from GSC President 
Peter Barr and readings from GSC student Gary McLaurin, 
GSC faculty member Dr. Elizabeth “Beth” Oppe ’88, and 
Student Activities Director Kipp Colvin ’05 about Martin 
Luther King Jr. and the legacy of this man who promoted 
the principles of courage, truth, justice, compassion, dignity, 
humility, and education to all and the importance of service 
to community.  



 
 

 
Glenville Weather Forecast 

 
The Glenville weather forecast is now available on our 
Glenville State College website, courtesy of AccuWeather.  
This will not only benefit GSC faculty, staff, students, and 
local residents but also future students, prospective 
employees, alumni, and other visitors when they’re 
planning trips to visit campus. 
 

2008 Alumni Directory 
 
Your Alumni Association has once again contracted with 
Harris Publishing Company to publish an updated Alumni 
Directory which will be printed later this year. 
 
They will be contacting you via e-mail, through postcard 
mailings, and perhaps even by phone, to confirm 
information from our data files, to gather updated 
information, and to give you an opportunity to purchase a 
copy of this publication.   
 
This year marks the 136th anniversary of the founding  of  
Glenville  State  College  and  we’re  pleased  that  we  can 
commemorate  this  occasion  by  making  this  2008 
Alumni Directory available  to  you.    We’re sure that you 
will find this directory helpful as you reestablish contact 
with old friends and former classmates. 

 
             GSC Alum Creates New 

Land Surveying Scholarship 
  

Two Clay County residents are making the dream of 
studying land surveying at Glenville State College a reality 
for area students.  Marshall and DeVona Robinson of 
Widen, WV have announced the formation of a new 
scholarship program that will assist in the education of 
young men and women from Clay, Nicholas, Braxton, and 
Webster Counties in the Land Surveying Program at 
Glenville State College.  The scholarship will provide 
complete tuition and fees assistance to the recipients 
throughout their education at GSC.   

The Robinsons are owners and officers of Allegheny 
Surveys, Inc. in Birch River.  Mr. Robinson graduated from 
Glenville State College in 1985 with an Associate of 



 
News from GSC Foundation 

 
Five Million Dollar Gift 

Given to GSC by Morris Family 
 
Story by:  Bob Edwards 
GSC Public Relations Dept., 3/31/08 
 

                         
 

                                                                     I. L. “Ike” Morris 
 

I.L. “Ike” 



 
later held professorships at Shepherd College and The 
American University in Washington, D.C.  Dr.  Butcher 
retired as President of Shepherd College in 1989 after 21 
years.  His administration at Shepherd was marked by 
unparalleled growth in enrollment, the introduction of 
innovative curriculum and program offerings, and 
significant improvements in infrastructure.  Jarvis had two 
other siblings and several other relatives who graduated 
from Glenville State College.  Her great-grandfather 
William Harrison Snider represented Gilmer County in the 
West Virginia House of Delegates when the College was 
established in 1872. 
 
In acknowledging the gift, GSC President Peter Barr notes 
that the Last Will and Testament of Robert J. Butcher 
explains the generous gift:  “Teresa Butcher Jarvis had a 
distinguished career in the field of education.  Without the 
assistance that she received and the opportunities provided 
to her by Glenville State College, none of her outstanding 
professional accomplishments would have been possible.  It 
is only fitting and proper that a scholarship in her honor and 
memory be established so that many other students may 
receive the same assistance and opportunity.” 
 
The $100,000 gift was announced at GSC’s Alumni 
Banquet on Saturday, April 26, 2008.  R. Terry Butcher 
’69 and Tim Butcher ’77, sons of the late Robert J. 
Butcher, along with Robert’s surviving brother, Dr. James              
A. Butcher ’53 accepted the Alumni Association’s 
Posthumous Award on behalf of their father and brother. 

 
GSC Alum Pledges $250,000 

to Alma Mater 
Story by:  Annette Barnette 
GSC Public Relations Director, 5/3/08 
 

                                 
                                          

                                                                        Greg Smith 
 

Smith Land Surveying owner Greg Smith ’76 has 



 



 
 
As the local winner, Crow received a $1,000 educational 
grant for Braxton County High School, where he teaches 
special education.  Shawn and his wife, Ginger Jackson 
Crow, have a two year old daughter, Abby.     
 
James Giles ’81 was recognized by the West Virginia 



 
 
mental health therapist specializing in addictions.  He will 
be delivering Snowshoe Mountain's employee orientations 
and will be active in the HR department's overall training 
objectives. This department is under the leadership of 
Tracy Samples ’92 who is employed as Human Resources 
Director. 
 
Amanda Morelette ’04 has moved to Africa to teach fourth 
grade at an American International school.   Her brother and 
his wife have been teaching at the school for a couple of 
years so everything just kind of fell in place for her to join 
them.  The school has just one hundred and thirty students 
in pre k-12. Moretlette’s class has only nine students.  Mali 
is a very poor county and life there is very different from 
the United States.   She plans on teaching in Bamako for at 
least a year.  Prior to relocating to Africa, Amanda taught in 
North Carolina and most recently in Martinsburg where she 
was a special education teacher and assistant basketball 
coach. 
 
Dr. Barbara “Bobbi” Ocheltree Nicholson ’73 resides in 
Nitro and teaches for Marshall University on its Grad 
College campus in South Charleston.  “Bobbi” was awarded 
your Alumni Association’s Alumna of the Year award in 
1996. 
 
 





 
 
Nurse with Thomas Memorial Hospital.  Denise is survived 
by her husband, Randy; her mother, P.J. Elkins; mother in 
law, Sharon Titus; two brothers, one sister, and several 
nieces and nephews.   
 
Robert V. “Bob” Berry ’64 of Parkersburg passed away 
October 18, 2007.  He was past president of the ARC, was 
retired from the Department of Health and Human 
Resources, and was a member of the Seventh Street United 
Methodist Church where he served nine years as Sunday 
school teacher and sang in the church choir and area nursing 
homes.  Survivors include his wife of 67 years, Wanda 
Coberly Berry; one daughter, Judy Smith; one son, James 
R. Berry; two grandchildren, one step-grandson, six great-
grandchildren, and one brother.  He was preceded in death 
by three brothers and two sisters. 
 
E.H. Bickel ’39, 



 
 
Phillip Dale Clark ’62 of Piedmont, SD died tragically on 
Thursday June 28, 2007 as a result of a traffic accident.  He 
was a member of GSC’s 1958 undefeated football team.  
Phillip obtained a masters degree in education and his 
teaching career took him throughout the United States.  He 
taught in West Virginia, Colorado, Idaho, Ohio, Belle 
Fourche, SD and eventually in Spearfish.  When Phil taught 
and coached football in Belle Fourche, his teams were the 
conference champions (1972 and 1973).  He began teaching 
social studies at Spearfish High School in the fall of 1977 
and retired from the school district in May 2002.   During 
his career at Spearfish, Phil was assistant varsity coach and 
junior high football coach before being named head football 
coach in 1980. He married J. Diane Clarke in 1990, who 
survives at their Piedmont home.  Phillip is also survived by 
one stepson, Christopher Potthoff; one granddaughter, 
Shyanne Potthoff; and one step-brother, Scott Hartman.  
 
Lynn Brannon Cooper ’34 of St. Albans died         
October 12, 2007.  Before relocating to the Charleston area, 
he taught in several one-room schools.  Lynn was a long-
time resident of St. Albans and a chemical operator at 
Union Carbide Corporation before retiring after more than 
30 years of service.  Lynn was preceded in death by his 
loving wife of 69 years, Chesteretta Gainer Wilson Cooper; 
one daughter, Patty Ann Cooper; one brother, and two 
sisters.  Survivors include one son, Lynn Brannon Cooper 
Jr. of Anderson, SC; two granddaughters, two grandsons, 
and four great grandchildren. 
 
 Rhonda Lea Crislip ’91 of Burnsville passed away      
June 2, 2007 of cardiac arrest.  She was a full time student 
at WV Junior College in Bridgeport.  Besides her parents, 
she is survived by one brother, Steven Crislip of Burnsville 
and her companion, Steve Legg, of Summersville.   
 
Tina M. Crump ’78 of Albuquerque, NM and formerly    
of White Sulphur Springs departed this life            
December 13, 2007.  She was a longtime educator and 
received many awards through the years for outstanding 
educational service.  Tina was especially gifted in reaching 
at-risk youth through her artistic abilities.  Her leadership 
skills were demonstrated through organizing NAACP 
events in New Mexico.  Tina was preceded in death by her 
maternal and paternal grandparents.  Those left to cherish 
her memory are her parents, Donald and Joyce Crump of 
White Sulphur Springs; one son, Christain, of Austin, TX; 
and one daughter, Janaska, of Albuquerque, NM.  Tina is 
survived by four siblings, Donna Crump of Columbus, OH; 
Don Crump ’78 of White Sulphur Springs; Monica Michell 
of Silver Springs, MD; and Sabrina Crump of White 
Sulphur Springs.   
 
Sandra Jean McClelland Mullen Fenton ’82 of Logan 
and formerly of Parkersburg died February 4, 2008.  She 
was married briefly to Cambell Platt of Bridgewater, NJ and      

 
 
then to the late William G. Mullen of Parkersburg.  Sandra 
spent most of her adult life in Parkersburg, where she raised 
her family.  She was multi-talented and enjoyed crafting and 
sewing for her family and friends.  Sandra later married the 
late Ed Fenton of Parkersburg.  She resided in Logan for the 
last years of her life.  Sandra is survived by two sons, 
Michael Mullen of Mineral Wells and Dr. Billy Mullen of 
Logan; four grandchildren, and special friend, Bill W. She 
was preceded in death by one son, Shaun Carl Mullen.     
 
Dorothy Hickman Hathcock ’50 of Parkersburg passed 
away October 15, 2007.  She received a master’s degree in 
education from West Virginia University and was a retired 
West Virginia and Ohio elementary school teacher.  
Survivors include one daughter, Jacquelyn Hathcock Smith 
Renee of Parkersburg; three grandchildren, one brother, and 
seven great grandchildren. 
 
Kenneth Earle Hurst of Weston died June 27, 2007.  He 
was a veteran of the U.S. Army and for five years, the 



 
 
Albert Joe Kokoski ’58 of Springboro, OH passed away 
September 9, 2007.  After teaching school for two years in 
West Virginia, he moved to Ohio and worked at Black 
Clawson until his retirement in 1997. Al was preceded in 
death by his father, Charles Coleman, and brother, Gene 
Coleman. He is survived by his wife of 36 years, Anna; his 
mother, Nellie Kokoski Staples Nowlin; one son, Michael 
Kokoski of Beckley; two daughters, Elizabeth Vossler of 
Springboro and Caroline McKinney of Lebanon, OH; three 
brothers, and one granddaughter. 
 
Hallie Virginia Hardway Lambert ’41 of Charleston 
departed this life March 8, 2007. She was retired from a 
teaching career.  Mrs. Lambert was preceded in death by 
four brothers and two sisters. She is survived by her 
husband of 59 years, Arthur Lambert; three sons, Arthur Jr., 
Roger, and Ronnie; two daughters, Patsy and Terri; one 
sister, seven grandchildren, and seven great-grandchildren.  
 
Oneta Lena Arnold Law ’36 of Jane Lew departed this life 
February 29, 2008.  She taught in Gilmer County, including 
at Sand Fork and Normantown High Schools, before her 
marriage to Ira Blen Law in 1947 when she moved to 
Harrison County.  After she raised her family, she became a 
substitute teacher.  Additionally she was active in various 
civic programs including the Good Hope Farm Women’s 
Club, Good Hope Four Fighters 4-H Club, and Good Hope 
Chapter 109 Order of the Eastern Star.  Oneta is survived by 
two daughters and a son in law, Judith and Rev. Dr. Ronald 
E. Bowyer of Capon Bridge and Rebecca “Becky” Morris 
of the Good Hope Community; five grandchildren, and five 
great grandchildren.  She was preceded in death by her 
husband, Blen Law, two sisters, and one brother. 
 
James Everett Leggett ’49 of West Union died        
October 31, 2007.  He held a Ph.D. from the University of 
Maryland and worked for many years at the USDA Plant 
Industry Station in Beltsville, MD before joining the staff at 
the University of Kentucky in 1970 where he served as 
Professor and Director of Graduate Studies in Plant 
Physiology and was the Research Location Leader in the 
USDA Agriculture Research Service.  During the 1976-77 
academic year, he was a visiting professor in the School of 
Agriculture at La Trobe University in Melbourne, Australia.  
He also lectured at the University of Oxford and Leeds in 
England.  Upon retirement, he returned to his family farm in 
Oxford (WV) where he raised Black Angus cattle and was 
active in various civic duties.  Everett was preceded in death 
by his first wife, Hattie Brannon Leggett ’49; his second 
wife, Margaret Ann Connon Leggett; and his brother, 
Donald O. Leggett.  Survivors include three sons, James E. 
Leggett Jr. of Portland, OR, Patrick Leggett of Point 
Pleasant, and Robert Leggett of Baton Rouge, LA.   
 
Elizabeth Fryatt Leonard ’39 passed away          
December 10, 2007.    She taught school  in  many  different  

 
 
states, including Virginia, where she met her husband, Tom 
Leonard, who preceded her in death.  Elizabeth taught for 
many years in California and was a librarian at San Dieguito 
High School for 23 years before retiring in 1982.  In 
addition to her husband, she was preceded in death by her 
son, Tommy; one brother, and one sister.  She is survived 
by three nephews and one niece.   
 
Kayla Lynn Lipscomb ’05 of New Martinsville died 
December 27, 2007.   She had been a music education 



 
 
Randolph County school teacher, having taught a combined 
twenty-three years at Coalton High School and Elkins High 
School.  He also was an underwriter for Equitable Life 
Assurance Society where he earned the respected 
designation of Certified Life Underwriter.  Roscoe retired 
from Equitable Life in 1980, was a member of Randolph 
County Retired School Employees, Elkins Elks Club, and 
Elkins Kiwanis Club. 
 
Cathleen V. Moyers (nee Moore) ’52 of Wellington, OH 
passed away June 22, 2007.  She moved to Lorain County, 
OH in 1951 and had resided in Wellington, OH since 1960.  
Cathleen received her master’s degree in education from 
Akron University, was employed by the Lorain County 
Board of Mental Retardation, and was a teacher at Murray 
Ridge School in Elyria for thirty-three years, retiring in 
1997.  She was preceded in death by two brothers and four 
sisters.  Cathleen is survived by her husband of 52 years, 
William Moyers; two sons, William B. Moyers of Amhurst 
and Timothy L. Moyers of Wellington; two granddaughters, 
and one sister.   
 
Margaret Bruffey Newlon ’35 of Parkersburg departed 
this life November 27, 2007.  She was a long time teacher in 
Ritchie and Wood Counties.  Margaret also served her 
country proudly in the Navy during WWII.  She was 
preceded in death by her husband, John Baxter Newlon; one 
son, John Kent Newlon; one stepson, Charles Douglas 
Newlon; three brothers, and one sister.  Margaret is 
survived by one daughter, Judy Lowther of Lost Creek; one 
stepson, Clifton Newlon of Texas; three grandchildren and 
five great-grandchildren. 
 
Joyce A. Petry ’72  of Parkersburg died January 17, 2008.  
She worked in Chicago before joining the West Virginia 
Department of Transportation Division of Highways in 
1978 where she worked until she retired in April 2007.   
Joyce shared her love for life, sense of humor, and rich 
imagination with friends, family, and all she met; playing 
the guitar, singing, writing poetry and storytelling.  She 
enjoyed celebrating nature, feeding birds, following 
international news and events, and traveling.  Joyce is 
survived by her special friend, Steve Gentry of Vienna; one 
daughter, Sumali Sangkasaba of New Fairfield, CT; four 
grandchildren; her mother, Alma G. Petry of Cairo; one 
sister, Nelma Jo McCutcheon of Elizabeth; one b9f Elizr1(e)2a,dhs0.00 her, Al



 
 
Naval Air Weapons Station, China Lake in 1992 where 
there were over 1,000 civilian and military personnel in the 
organization.  Electa retired in 1999 and relocated with her 
husband, Jack, from California to his native Idaho in 2002.  
She is survived by her husband, Jack Russell of Coeur 
d’Alene, Idaho; two sons, Thomas J. Huston of Monterey, 
CA and Andrew G. Huston, who is currently in Taiwan; 
three step-children, Kelly Russell of Renton, WA; Donna 
Robinson of Renton, WA; and Michael Russell of Bothel, 
WA.  Electa is survived by five sisters, three brothers, seven 
grandchildren, and several nieces and nephews.  She was 
preceded in death by one brother and one sister.   
 
Mary Ruth Stout Singleton ’36 of Fairmont died      
March 13, 2008. She taught school in Gilmer, Braxton, and 
Marion counties, and retired from Butcher Primary School 
in Fairmont.  Mary was preceded in death by her husband, 
Lawrence C. Singleton; her son, David W. Singleton; and 
ten brothers and sisters. She is survived by her grandson, 
David W. Singleton II of Claverack, N.Y.; many nieces and 
nephews, and a good friend, Margaret King, of Fairmont.  
 
Helen L. Jackson Slack ’50 of Steubenville, OH died 
February 15, 2008.  She attended West Virginia University 
and retired after 36 years with Hancock County Schools, 
having taught at both Chester High School and Chester 
Junior High School.  Helen was a member of various 
teacher organizations.  Survivors include her husband, 
Russell Slack; two brothers, one sister, and several nieces 
and nephews.   
 
Mary Alice Snyder ’36 



 
 
                                    Edward  M.   Vineyard  of   Spencer  
                                    passed  away  January 15, 2008 at his 
                                    residence.    He  retired  from   Roane 
                                    County  High  School  in 1998 where 
                                    he    was   choir   director   and   band  
                                    director.    Mr. Vineyard taught music 
                                    at  Glenville State College from 1967 
                                    to 1979  before  moving  back  to  his  
                                    native  hometown  of  Spencer.  He is  
survived by his wife of 36 years, Diane Pursley Vineyard 
’59; two daughters, Erica Moore of Spencer and Heather 
Vineyard ’92 of Inwood; two stepchildren, Janie Thabet 
Collins and Scott Thabet; six grandchildren, Camden, Cole 
and Caleb Moore, Emily Collins, Madison Thabet, and 
Benjamin Thabet; one sister, Elizabeth Vineyard; two 
nieces, Andrea Davisson Lemon and Anna Schutt, and one  
nephew, Christopher Davisson.  Ed was preceded in death 
by twin brothers, Roger Dale and Stephen Clark Vineyard. 
 
James F. “Jim” Weaver ’74 of Okinawa, Japan died 
March 9, 2008.  A former Calhoun County High School 
biology teacher, he had received a Master’s Degree in 
Administration from West Virginia University in 1983 and 
been living and teaching in Japan for several years.  Jim was 
named Air Force Teacher of the Year in 2001.  A 
Department of Defense press release stated, “Jim will be 
missed greatly by his family and friends in West Virginia, 
friends and colleagues in Okinawa, and all of his students, 
both past and present.”  He taught for several years at 
Calhoun County High School before accepting a teaching 
position with DODDA (Department of Defense Dependent 
Schools) in Okinawa, Japan where he taught middle and 
high school science on the Kadena Air Force Base.  Jim was 
preceded in death by his father, James Lauren Weaver.  He 
is survived by his wife, Takayo, and son, Alex, of Okinawa, 
Japan; one daughter, Jamie Hickman of Grantsville; his 
mother, Betty Weaver of Grantsville; one brother, David 
Weaver; and three sisters, Lora Sturm of Ripley; Linda 
Shock of Mt. Zion; and Martha Haymaker ’85 of Mt. 
Zion.    
 
Michael Clinton “Mike” Wetzel ’87 of Lavalette near 
Huntington passed away April 21, 2007 from injuries 
received in a motorcycle accident.  He was a surveyor for 
the United States Army Corps of Engineers, a proud 
Marine, and a member of River Cities Chapter of H.O.G.- 
Harley-Davidson Owners Group. Mike is survived by his 
wife, Judith Kay Hamner Wetzel; two daughters, Rachael 
Dawn Tomblyn of Huntington and Kayla Jane Wetzel of 
Lavalette; and one son, Cody Westbrook Wetzel of 
Lavalette. 
 
Raymond White, Jr. ’72 o



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2008 Pioneer Football Schedule 
Head Coach:  Alan Fiddler  

 
Date   Opponent   H/A 
8/28/08         Lock Haven University   Away 
9/06/08         Liberty University  Away 
9/13/08         Shepherd University   Away 
9/20/08         Seton Hill University   Home 
9/27/08         Fairmont State University  Home 
10/04/08         Lake Erie College   Away 
10/11/08         We.c1[(n Hill Univer)4.6(sity  )-556.6( )-2751.6(Home)4.6( )]TJ
-9.835 -1.15 TD
0.0001 Tc
-0.0005 Tw
[(9/27/08 )-2695.4(  17-3.2415 TD
01.5
/TT2 1 Tf
-23.39 -f
17225.4( )-2750.47 Lo595(        Liberty University )-2335( )-2750(Away )]TJ
T*
0.0002 Tc
-0.0002 Tw
[(9/e )]TJ
/TT2 1 Tf)4.6( )]TJ
8/08 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

              
 

Purpose:  Established in 2001, the purpose of Glenville State College’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame  
is to recognize, honor and promote the accomplishments, achievements, leadership and contributions of  
former athletes, coaches, members of the media and other individuals who have advanced the athletic  
programs at Glenville State College.   

 
Eligibility:  Eligibility for nomination to Glenville State College’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame include: 

 
Athlete:    

1. Nominee must have been an athlete as documented in College records. 
2.    Nominee must be a graduate of Glenville State College. 
3.    At least two years of the nominee’s intercollegiate athletic competition must have been at             

Glenville State College. 
4.    The nominee becomes eligible for nomination five years after graduation. 
5.    Nominee is someone who has distinguished him/herself through athletic achievements at              

Glenville State College. 
6.    Outstanding accomplishments after leaving Glenville State College may be factors in making the 

selection. 
 

Coach:  
1. Nominee must have been a coach at Glenville State College for a minimum of five years. 
2. There must be a five-year time lapse since the nominee last coached at Glenville State. 

 
Meritorious Service:  

1. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Glenville State College 

Alumni Association Awards 
Nomination Form 

Nominee’s Name __________________________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Address ________________________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Telephone Number _______________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Graduation Year__________________________________________________________ 
Award Being Nominated for (refer to awards list, opposite page) ____________________________ 
Biographical Sketch of Nominee______________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________________
Nominated by______________________________________ Date of Nomination _____________ 
Your phone number and/or e-mail address______________________________________________ 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Help us keep in touch with you… 
 
Name________________________________ Maiden Name___________ 
 
Address_____________________________________________________ 
                                       Street                                    City           State                      Zip code 
 
Major_______________________ Month and Year Graduated_________ 
 
Home Phone___________________ Business Phone_________________ 
 
e-mail address________________________________________________ 
 
Occupation__________________________________________________ 
 
Employer___________________________________________________ 
 
Spouse’s Name___________________________ 


